

Mary Ellen E. Nord
June 1, 1937 - May 13, 2020

Mary Ellen Nord, age 82, of Edina, passed away peacefully at home after a short illness on May 13, 2020. Survived by her loving husband of 60 years, Gene; children, Timothy and John Nord (Rob Conover), Jennifer Nord Mallard (Jay), and daughter-in-law, Renee Nord; grandchildren, Sarah, Meredith, Lorraine, Elizabeth and Spencer; brother, Jim McMahon (Diane). Preceded in death by son, William Nord; sister, Margaret Grinnell.

Born in Milwaukee in 1937, she attended Wauwatosa High School and Marquette University. She and Gene moved to Green Bay, Chicago, St. Louis, and back to Milwaukee before they moved to Edina in 1972. She traveled extensively and her favorites included Mount Rushmore, Scandinavia, Russia, and visits throughout Europe, particularly Ireland. She will be best remembered by always using proper grammar, her pride of her Irish heritage, love of genealogy, and preserving memories for generations to come. Mary Ellen was a faith-filled Catholic who was happiest when surrounded by family.

A private Mass of Christian Burial will be held at The Church of St. Patrick in Edina. Private Interment Resurrection Cemetery, Mendota Heights. Mary Ellen supported a variety of causes and charities. In lieu of flowers, please make a contribution to your favorite charity in her honor.

www.washburn-mcreavy.com

Edina Chapel 952-920-3996

Comments



A webcast video has been added.



Washburn-McReavy - May 18, 2020 at 09:29 AM



66 Lovely Service! Thank you for arranging for us all to be a part of Mary Ellen's service. We will always remember the wonderful memories and acts of kindness she shared with us and our family. Love to all......Linda and Redmond

Linda Magnus - May 18, 2020 at 01:08 PM



66 Beautiful service. My condolences to the entire family.
-Bob Doe

Bob Doe - May 18, 2020 at 05:50 PM



1 file added to the album Memories Album



Bruce Scott - May 18, 2020 at 12:50 PM



John and Pat will never forget all the help Mary Ellen was to Pat as she struggled through our 50th river? bus trip through Europe with Pat' broken neck. THANK YOU, MARY ELLEN

john&pat horter - May 18, 2020 at 12:37 PM